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	Expo Tour with Supervisor Don Knabe and Metro Board Staff

Today, I had the pleasure of joining Supervisor and Metro Board Director Don Knabe, General Manager of the Los Angeles Department of Transportation, Jaime de la Vega, along with several Metro Board deputies and executive staff members on a tour of the Expo Line which is scheduled to open on Saturday, April 28, 2012. This orientation tour provided a unique opportunity to ride the line and catch a first-hand glimpse of the neighborhoods that will benefit from improved accessibility and will be served by the first train to the Westside in fifty years.  
Westside Subway Extension Project

The Park La Brea News/Beverly Press has inquired about an op-ed piece that ran in the Los Angeles Times yesterday contending that Metro is planning to acquire museum and gallery properties in order to construct the Wilshire/Fairfax station for the Westside Subway Extension Project. The op-ed writer asserted that other nearby sites should be used for construction staging. Metro Media Relations and Community Relations staff briefed the reporter and noted that construction needs to be staged immediately adjacent to the station itself so that crews can dig and remove soil as well as feed equipment and building supplies into the station box. Staff also mentioned that a location nearby, but not immediately adjacent, does not serve this purpose, however an immediately adjacent staging area allows most of the construction to be performed off-street, sparing the public from even larger traffic impacts on congested Wilshire Boulevard. Staff also added that Metro is required by law to provide just compensation for any properties acquired for construction. Metro plans to submit a Letter to the Editor in response to the Los Angeles Times op-ed piece. The Park La Brea News story is expected to run tomorrow.
Expo Construction Notice 
City of Los Angeles Tree Removal
In preparation for construction of Phase 2 of the Expo Light Rail Line, work crews will be preparing the Expo Right-of-Way (ROW) for construction by removing shrubs and various trees, within the Expo ROW from Sepulveda Boulevard to Bagley Avenue. Removal of shrubs, specific trees and vegetation is scheduled to begin on Monday April 16, 2012 and continue through Friday, May 11, 2012 during the hours of 7:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. Please note that work will not take place during weekends. Please click here to view the complete construction notice. 
http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/120404_Expo_Construction_Notice.pdf
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